

# Newsletter

8th September 2023



## Welcome back!



Welcome back to a new year at Jeavons Wood! A special welcome to our new parents who have joined us this year. We have had a wonderful (and very hot!) week. We are really proud of how well the children have settled in this week and coped with so much new information.



## WOw Day - Year 1

There have been lots of exciting things happening round the school this week. We started off with Year 1's Fairy Tales WOW Day which was so much fun.

A huge thank you to Barry Evans for coming in to run a fairy tale drama session which everyone enjoyed.





## WOW Day - Year 6

Year 6 went back in time to the Victorian era and started the day in Victorian school! They learnt to write with a quill pen and ink (sorry for any ink stains!). They had a great time looking at Victorian artefacts and playing with toys and games from the era.

WOW Day - Year 5

This week Year 5 started their topic on Ancient Greeks with a WOW Day. They started the day with crafts and finished with a banquet and performances. It was a brilliant day!



## WOW Day - Year 4

Year 4 have had a brilliant day being Romans. They have created their very own Roman jewellery, mosaic paintings, and some have been warriors guarding us as we work! They finished the day with a Roman banquet which everyone





## You're Invited



#### **SEND Coffee Morning**

We are holding a coffee morning on **Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> September, 9-10am** which all parents are invited to. This will take place in the **DT Room** and is aimed at parents with any worries around any special educational need, or parenting concerns. This will be supported by staff members including Mrs Day, Mrs Constable, our SENDCo and Mrs Hubbard who is the Inclusion and Family Support worker.

Please sign up using the link: <a href="https://jeavonswood.schoolcloud.co.uk/">https://jeavonswood.schoolcloud.co.uk/</a>

## You're Invited

**Class Information Session** 

We would like to invite parents to attend a short class information session after school, during the week beginning 18th September. Each teacher will share information in their classroom about the year ahead, including key dates and answer any questions you may have about the upcoming year. This is a nice opportunity for you to meet the teacher & see your child's classroom. Although this presentation is not aimed at the children, if you feel your child is able to sit quietly next to you, then they can of course attend with you. For safety reasons, children will not be allowed to play inside/outside the school during this time. If for any reason you are unable to attend, the information will be shared electronically afterwards. Teachers will let you know which day they will be holding their meeting on via Seesaw.

## Thank You!

We want to say a huge Thank You to Chris Brown, one of our PTA volunteers, who came in during the summer holidays and pressure washed our bike sheds. They look amazing and we are so grateful to him for volunteering his time to do it.





## Please be aware

Please remember that the double yellow lines are outside of our school for the safety of children. Please DO NOT park on them, for any reason, at any time. We are lucky to have so many car parks near to us, please do make use of them.



### **Announcement**

We are very proud to announce that we just been awarded with the 'Silver' Games Mark! This is a government led awards scheme launched in 2012 to reward schools for their commitment to the development of competition across their school and into the community. Participating in this process allows us to evaluate our PE provision and assists us in developing an action plan for future progress. We will now be aiming to be a 'Gold' school!

